
 

 
Notification To Abutters 

Community Outreach Event 
Former Tidewater Facility 

Terminus of Tidewater Street and Merry Street, Pawtucket, Rhode Island 
 

September 29, 2020 
 
In accordance with the Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management's (RIDEM’s) Rules 
and Regulations for the Investigation and Remediation of Hazardous Material Releases (the 
Remediation Regulations) and the Public Involvement Plan (PIP) dated October 2013, National Grid 
is providing notice to abutting property owners and tenants, easement holders, municipalities, and 
people who have joined the mailing list established for the Former Tidewater Facility that 
implementation of the RIDEM approved remedy for the above referenced property is scheduled 
to start in December 2020.  The property is further designated as Assessors Plat (A.P.) 54B Lot 
826, A.P. 65B Lots 662, 645, 647, 649 and portions of 648, and portions of A.P. 67B Lots 11 and 
21 of the City of Pawtucket Tax Assessor's plat maps (herein referred to as the Site).  The RIDEM 
approved Site remedy is as follows: 
 

• Excavation and off-Site disposal of impacted materials from three (3) source areas (a former 
underground tank, former raceway structures, and an area of fill mixed with crystallized 
naphthalene); 

• Installation of an approximately 1,300-foot long subsurface barrier wall with integral non-aqueous 
phase liquid (NAPL) recovery wells along the downgradient riverfront area of the Site;  

• Construction of permeable and impermeable engineered caps;  

• Installation of engineered control fencing; 

• Routine NAPL gauging and recovery; 

• Routine groundwater quality monitoring; and 

• Recording an Environmental Land Usage Restriction (ELUR) on the property deeds restricting 
certain activities and ensuring the engineered controls (engineered caps and fencing) and 
containment wall are maintained.  The ELUR will include a Soil Management Plan (SMP) which 
will address potential future activities that disturb Site soils and groundwater.    

 
Consistent with the PIP, a Community Outreach Event will be held from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. on 
October 29, 2020 to disseminate information and solicit questions regarding implementation of 
the remedy.  This event will be conducted virtually consistent with Rhode Island Executive Order 
No. 20-46 which was issued by the Governor’s office in response to the COVID19 pandemic. The 
virtual Community Outreach Event can be accessed using the following link and password:  
 
https://gza.zoom.us/j/99508331774 
Passcode: 217733 

 
Or Telephone: 312-626-6799; 646-876-9923; 301-715-8592;  346-248-7799; 669-900-6833; or 
253-215-8782  

 
Or iPhone one-tap: 312-626-6799; 99508331774# or 646-876-9923; 99508331774#  
Webinar ID: 995 0833 1774 
 
Requests for translation assistance during the virtual Community Outreach Event can be directed 
to: david.rusczyk@gza.com 

https://gza.zoom.us/j/99508331774

